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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 30th April 2014 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Wyn Williams (Chairman), Mr Dewi Lewis, Mrs Alison Evans, Mrs Anne Thomas Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).
1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr Peter Lilley.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th March 2014 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

(a) COMMUNITY COUNCIL WEBSITE. E-mail received from the Web Development Team, Pembs County Council advising that the website for Puncheston Community Council is now live at www.pembstcc.co.uk/puncheston-community-council. The Hosting Agreement was signed by the Chairman. The agreement authorises Pembs County Council to transfer the grant allocated to Puncheston Community Council to the county council.

(b) FILLING OF CASUAL VACANCY. The statutory notices received from Pembs County Council have been displayed in all the Notice Boards and on our website. Copies have been sent to the Electoral Services Office. It was agreed that when the reply is received from the Electoral Services Office that vacancy notices should be displayed in all the Notice Boards and on our website.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) FLY TIPPING. Mrs Alison Evans reported that further fly tipping has occurred at the County Council road chippings storage area on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn road, this time car wheels. The Clerk to report this to the Service Line.
(b) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. The Clerk reported that there are patches of Japanese Knotweed between Lower Hall and Whitehall, Little Newcastle and near to Cross Fach. These are to be reported to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn, Area Supervisor North, Pembs County Council.
(c) STREET LAMPS. The Clerk reported that Pembs County Council workmen had removed two street lamps at Castlebythe Cross Roads on Easter Monday.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 13/1015/PA. Construction of agricultural field access at Castlebythe Farm, CASTLEBYTHE, SA62 5DN. The planning application had been considered by three members prior to the meeting. They had supported the application.
6.Annual Accounts 2013/14 and Annual Audit.
(a) The Annual Accounts for 2013/14 had been prepared. The balance brought forward from 2012/13 was £1,725.43, Precept received £2,000.00, Wayleaves payment £189.65, VAT repayment £12.35, total receipts being £3,927.43. Payments had included Clerk’s salary for twelve months £1,230.00, Clerk’s expenses for twelve months £29.19, Section 137 Donations £200.00, insurance £468.48, audit fee £72.00, hire of rooms £110.00 and other payments totalling£107 00. Total payments being £2,216.67. The balance carried forward to 2014/15 being £1,710.76 which agreed with the Community Account bank statement. The Chairman and Clerk signed the Accounts. The Clerk explained that three cheques remained unpresented so a bank reconciliation had been prepared.

(b) The audit date has been set at 24th June 2014 with the records being made available to the electors from 27th May to 23rd June 2014.
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(c) The Statement of Accounts had been completed to correspond with the Annual Accounts report and was approved. Page 1 of the Annual Return was then signed by the Clerk and Chairman.

(d) The Annual Governance Statement was discussed and completed.

(e) It was agreed that Mrs Sharon Wormleighton be asked to act as the internal auditor

7. Risk Assessment.
Members agreed that there was adequate insurance cover, with Fidelity Guarantee cover of up to £25,000. There must be two signatories to every cheque with the cheque stubs being initialled by the signatories. The Clerk does not sign cheques. The Internal Auditor is completely independent of the Community Council.

8. Applications for Financial Assistance.
All the requests received during the last twelve months for financial assistance as per Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 were considered, a total of twelve requests. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to make donations as follows, Cylch Meithrin Casmael £60.00, Wales Air Ambulance £60.00, Pembs Citizens Advice Bureau £30.00 Cruse Bereavement Care £30.00.

9. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT. Remittance advice received from Pembs County Council confirming that the first instalment of precept of £667.00 had been paid into the Council’s bank account via BACS.

(b) SWALEC. Bill received for unmetered Christmas lighting at Little Newcastle. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed to pay the bill of £1.46.
(c) ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP. The Clerk explained that an invitation had been received from Pembrokeshire Association of Local Councils (PALC) to renew membership with them on payment of a fee of £27.00. However the invitation explained that there was an increase in the one-off fee for legal advice to £75.00 per case. He also explained that an invitation had been received from One Voice Wales (OVW) to join them on a one year introductory offer fee of £33.50. Thereafter the fee would be £67.00 per annum. The Clerk explained that legal advice was free with OVW, that it was OVW that had secured the website grant of £500 from the Welsh Government and they had a very useful website. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed that we cease our association membership with PALC and join OVW and that the fee of £33.50 be paid. It was agreed that an e-mail be sent to PALC to inform them that we would not be rejoining.
(d) The following were received for information:-

(i) Play for Wales magazine.
(ii) PLANED. Numerous flyers received advertising various events.

(iii) Clerks and Councils Direct May 2014.
(iv) North Pembs Transport Forum News Briefing March 2014.
10. Any Other Business.
(a) CHANGE OF POLLING STATION. Letters have been issued by the Electoral Services Office stating that the Puncheston Community Polling Station has changed from Puncheston School to Smyrna Chapel Vestry. The Welsh version of the letter states that Smyrna Vestry is in Cil-maen and not Casmael. It was agreed that an e-mail be sent to the Electoral Services Office drawing their attention to the error and also that there is no suitable wheel-chair access to Smyrna Chapel Vestry.
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p m.

The date and time of the next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 28th May 2014 following the Annual General Meeting.
